
Act 74 of the Third Special Session of 1989. 
 
     Act 74                                                          SB70 
 
By: Senator Dowd 
 
 
                      For An Act To Be Entitled  
       "AN ACT TO AMEND THE UNIFORM ENFORCEMENT OF FOREIGN 
       JUDGMENTS ACT TO MAKE TECHNICAL CORRECTIONS; AND FOR OTHER 
       PURPOSES." 
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ARKANSAS: 
 
     SECTION 1.  Section 2 of Act 501 of 1989 is hereby amended to read as 
follows: 
     "Section 2.  Filing and Status of Foreign Judgments.  A copy of any 
foreign judgment authenticated in accordance with the act of Congress or the 
statutes of this state may be filed in the office of the clerk of any court 
of this state having jurisdiction of such an action.  The clerk shall treat 
the foreign judgment in the same manner as a judgment of a court in this 
state.  A judgment so filed has the same effect and is subject to the same 
procedures, defenses and proceedings for reopening, vacating, or staying as a 
judgment of a court of this state and may be enforced or satisfied in like 
manner." 
 
     SECTION 2.  Section 4 of Act 501 of 1989 is hereby amended to read as 
follows: 
     "Section 4.  Stay.  (a)  If the judgment debtor shows the court that 
an appeal from the foreign judgment is pending or will be taken, or that a 
stay of execution has been granted, the court shall stay enforcement of the 
foreign judgment until the appeal is concluded, the time for appeal expires, 
or the stay of execution expires or is vacated, upon proof that the judgment 
debtor has furnished the security for the satisfaction of the judgment 
required by the state in which it was rendered. 
 (b)  If the judgment debtor shows the court any ground upon which enforcement 
of a judgment of a court of this state would be stayed, the court shall stay 
enforcement of the foreign judgment for an appropriate period, upon requiring 
the same security for satisfaction of the judgment which is required in this 
state." 
 
     SECTION 3.  Section 5 of Act 501 of 1989 is hereby amended to read as 
follows: 
     "SECTION 5.  Any person filing a foreign judgment shall pay to the clerk 
of court the same filing fee that would be paid for the filing of a civil 
action.  Fees for docketing, transcription, or other enforcement proceedings 
shall be as provided in other civil proceedings in the courts of this state." 
 
     SECTION 4.  All provisions of this Act of a general and permanent nature 
are amendatory to the Arkansas Code of 1987 Annotated and the Arkansas Code 
Revision Commission shall incorporate the same in the Code. 
 
     SECTION 5.  All laws and parts of laws in conflict with this Act are 
hereby repealed. 
 
     SECTION 6.  Emergency.  It is hereby found and determined by the General 
Assembly that the Uniform Enforcement of Foreign Judgments Act is in immediate 



need of technical corrections; that this Act makes such technical corrections; 
and that this Act should go into effect immediately in order that the 
correct law become effective as soon as possible.  Therefore, an emergency is 
hereby declared to exist and this Act being immediately necessary for the 
preservation of the public peace, health and safety shall be in full force and 
effect from and after its passage and approval. 
 
 
          APPROVED: November 16, 1989 
 
                                 _____________ 
 


